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approvED
Call to Order
The regular Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00a.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger. It was a Zoom meeting and all participants attended remotely, except for the Manager, who was in the office.
Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair




Jim Levitt, Vice Chair




Diane Blake, Treasurer



Bob Rosenquist, Secretary

Tim Behrends, Public Relations and Information
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs



Shari Larkin



Barbara Heitkamp

Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

One item was added under New Business. Item H is for the WCD Comp Plan. A motion to approve the revised agenda was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items to approve this month are the 2021 City of Woodbury Erosion Control Inspections Technical Services Agreement ($ Funding per SWWD Task Order). A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Diane Blake. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF may 12, 2021 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the May 12, 2021 minutes was made by Tim Behrends and seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $7,729.00 payable to Schumacher’s for trees for the tree sale; $1,807.50 payable to RESPEC for the 1st quarter Mapfeeder subscription; $12,900.00 payable to Custom Electrical Services Inc. for the new LED lighting for the office; $1,807.50 payable to RESPEC for the 2nd quarter Mapfeeder subscription; and $2,227.50 payable to Washington County Parks for a Watershed Based Funding Grant expense. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Diane Blake, seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried. Also noted was the 2020 Audit starting on June 28th.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – One Personnel item will be later in the agenda.
Budget and Finance – Conversations are starting for 2022 budgets.
Cost-Share – There are items later in the agenda under New Business.
Communications and Outreach – The County Fair sign-up is later in the agenda.
AGENCY / PARTNER REPORTS

County – Jay met with Don Theissen and will be meeting with Dan MacSwain. We would like to partner with the County for parking lot sweeping, and pavement striping for boat launches and our parking lot.
NRCS – For 2021 in Washington County, there were 16 applications. Eleven are currently at a pending status, three have been cancelled (one due to the WCD funding a cover crop), and the two approved applications are funded from the socially-disadvantaged pool, for seasonal high tunnels. July 23rd is the contract obligation deadline. The Farmington office is looking to add to the size of their space. The field portion of their FSA Compliance Review has been completed for Washington County. A new Chief has been appointed. His name is Terry Cosby.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The Area IV meeting is a week from Friday. The MCD meeting last week was cancelled.
Watersheds – There is a lot of additional work coming out of South Washington Watershed District and Carnelian Marine St. Croix Watershed District. Also, the St. Croix River Association has changed their name to Wild Rivers Conservancy.
MASWCD – Resolutions will be discussed under New Business.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. COVID-19 Updates – After the lifting of the mask mandate, staff are not wearing a mask in the building if they have been vaccinated.
b. Building Operations and Vehicles – A trailer has been purchased for the BMP Maintenance program. The Toyota has been in for repairs. The letter from the City of Oakdale regarding the road construction was included in the packet.
c. WCD Equity Discussions and Follow-Up – We have not submitted our membership to GARE at this point. Jay is looking for Board approval to hold off on that and use that $1,000 towards other equity items. Jim Levitt made the motion to reallocate those funds. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. Hiring Updates – The Seasonal Water Monitoring replacement started this past Monday. The Seasonal BMP Maintenance Technician has now moved to full-time.
e. 1W1P, NRSF, Grant, and Program Updates – There is a meeting coming up to discuss two options for bringing on a full-time Ag Educator/Agronomist. There is a group meeting tomorrow to discuss the Cost-Share program and allocation of funds. Two significant projects have been identified. There is also a non-structural group that is meeting to talk about prioritizing non-structural ag BMP’s and also non-structural urban practices. The in-lake loading group will also be meeting
f. 2021 Legislative Session – They are supposed to be meeting on June 14th.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Welcome Barbara Heitkamp – Barbara Heitkamp, our new Education and Outreach Specialist, was introduced to the Board.
b. AIS/Erosion Control Senior Technician Hiring Approval – The WCD has funding and workload demand to create a new position to support AIS, Construction Site Erosion Control, and Water Monitoring Programs. WCD has been providing county-wide AIS program support for multiple years and continuation of program and inspector coordination is needed. Further, the SWWD in cooperation with the Cities of Woodbury and Cottage Grove request support to conduct the majority of their construction site inspections for the foreseeable future. Lastly, the Water Monitoring Program needs seasonal and intermittent support. The total workload demand and funding exceeds the need for a new full time position. The funding appears stable for the foreseeable future. Accordingly, staff requests permission to post and hire a new position. An internal candidate is identified. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends, to post and hire one new full-time AIS/Erosion Control Senior Technician position.
c. COVID Policy Continuation and Future Hybrid Work Policy Development – Jay requested Board approval to begin a transition back to opening up the office to partners immediately, with the office being fully open to the public and partners on September 1, 2021. Approval is also requested to continue allowing staff to work remotely per 4/15/20 WCD COVID-19 Leave Policy until August 31, 2021 while allowing all staff to begin returning to the office immediately at their discretion and workload demands. This will give the flexibility to address lessening COVID restrictions as well as adjust to changes in child-care availability. A revised Hybrid Remote Work Policy will be developed and adopted by the August 2021 Board meeting. A motion was made by Tim Behrends, seconded by Diane Blake, to have a transitional opening of the office and support remote work under temporary COVID Leave Policy until Aug 31, 2021.
d. 2021 County Fair Booth Sign-up – A sign-up sheet for the shifts at the fair booth is now available. Jay will forward that to Board members for signing up.
e. FY19 BSWR WBF Un/Encumbrance Request – Lubke/Kristenson – In 2019, WCD received a BWSR 2019 Watershed Based Funding Metro grant. Under this grant, the WCD allocated $30,000 to fund rural nonstructural practice incentives and $30,000 to fund rural structural practice cost-share. The goal of this funding is to install best management practices to reduce phosphorus in areas that are targeted and prioritized. WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of up to $4020 for installation of a 4-acre prairie filter strip at 10929 Scandia Tr N. This project is no longer moving forward within the contract deadline. WCD staff requests the unencumbrance of $4,020 for FY19-01 BSWR WBF Lubke. WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $4,000 for the installation of prairie on 1.5 acres of agricultural land at the Kristenson property located at 11480 Arcola Trail N in Stillwater MN. This restoration would reduce phosphorus loading to the St Croix River by an estimated 2.25 lb/yr. The total estimated cost for this project is $7,000 in materials and installation cost. The Watershed Based Funding grant would cover up to $4,000, less than 75% of the total project costs. The remainder would be match from the CMSCWD. A motion was made by Jim Levitt to approve the unencumbrance of $4,020 for contract 19-01 BWSR Watershed Based Metro Funding. A motion was also made by Jim Levitt to approve the encumbrance of $4,000 for contract 19-07 BWSR Watershed Based Metro Funding. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, survey, designed the concept and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. No second to the motions were required. All members voting yes. Motions carried.
f. FY19 BWSR WBF and FY18 SCRA Encumbrance Request – McQuade – The WCD staff requests the encumbrance of $10,000 under the FY2018 SCRA St. Croix grant and $1,945.39 under FY2019 BWSR WBF for the stabilization of a ravine at a series of properties in Denmark Township. This cost share agreement will be with the South Washington Watershed District who has easements across these properties. During the 2017 Trout Brook Ravine SWA, WCD staff identified a large ravine adjacent to the McQuade property contributing directly to the St. Croix River. WCD staff worked with SWWD partners to develop stabilization measures for the ravine to mitigate sediment load and associated pollutants to the St. Croix. The estimated TP load reduction achieved by the proposed project is 32 lbs/year. In May of 2021, WCD encumbered $99,444.02 to assist with the design of the ravine stabilization. WCD requests the encumbrance of $11,945.39 to assist with the implementation of the ravine stabilization. A motion was made by Jim Levitt to approve an encumbrance of up to $11,945.39 from FY2019 BWSR WBF and from FY2018 SCRA St. Croix. The district technical representative (Rebecca Nestingen) has performed a site inspection, survey and reviewed the design, and cost estimate. No second to the motion was required. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
g. MASWCD Resolutions – The two draft resolutions were included in the packet. The first was for MASWCD and MAWD Joint Resolutions. A motion to approve that resolution was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Tim Behrends. Motion carried. The second resolution was for Adequate Funding for Soil and Water Conservation Districts and Non-Metro Watershed Districts. A motion to approve the second resolution was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
h. WCD Comp Plan – The revised Comp Plan has been shared with the Board. The comments received have been integrated. The major new components are the guiding principles. Board approval is requested to submit this as a draft to BWSR. A motion to approve submission to BWSR was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Tim Behrends moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is July 14, 2021 at 9:00a.m.
Secretary
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